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artists, educationalists and historians from 
all sectors of the community. I have at both 
meetings expressed the hope that we can 
form a representative association which 
wi l l be able to involve itself in the visual 
arts and address any issue that is of relevance 
for the art historian, artist, gallery curator 
and educationist. Such attempts have been 
made in the past. Hopefully the time is right 
for this to succeed. This particular group 
would, thus, be able to facilitate the whole 
process of breaking down apartheid, 
something that is also being addressed by 
the established institutions, such as the South 
African Association of Art Historians 
(constituted as a non-racial association). 
The difficulties of forming such an 
association are immense, and it may be that 
it is only i f such an association is established 
by alternative groups that it can succeed? 
Hopefully, this organisation wi l l be able to 
assist in identifying members of the 
community who wil l benefit from attending 
your conferences, and be able to then pass 
that experience etc. back into the 
community. However, to engage this 
loosely knit group of people at this stage is 
slightly premature, but I wi l l certainly sound 
out the black community to the extent that 
I am able. 

The South African Association of Art 
Historians now has several regional 
branches, of which the Transvaal region is 
the largest. We are hoping to meet the need 
for a national conference addressing the 
current crisis in 1991, and are desperately 
thinking of ways in which we can bring out 
international scholars to South Africa and 
also ways in which the whole community 
can be involved. As Chairman of the South 
African Association of Art Historians 
(Transvaal) I am able to approach the 
committee for their views on how best your 
goal can be achieved. I wi l l do this at the 
next meeting (20 Apri l). 

I f your association has specifically 
committed itself to facilitating the process 
of dismantling apartheid, one may pose the 
question: Is this best achieved by sending 
four people to Britain to attend a conference? 

although there is no doubt that this would 
be extremely beneficial to the art historians. 

What are the other alternatives? I tentatively 
suggest some possibilities: 
• Establishing a bursary for a black student 

to study art history and fine arts (possibly 
in conjunction with education), either 
here or in England. 

• Supporting the ASP programme (here 
and elsewhere) which directly addresses 
the issue of educating deprived students 
at an undergraduate level. 

• Supporting a national conference of all 
diverse groups, and specifically 
addressing the issue of art history/art 
education/art production in the context 
of a post-apartheid society, either through 
financial support or facilitating the 
participation of British scholars in the 
conference itself. One British scholar 
presenting one excellent paper on a 
relevant topic wi l l reach a far wider 
audience. The need is here as can be 
gauged from the response to David 
Elliot's visit. We managed to find an 
audience (non-racial) of over 70 people 
literally at a few days notice during the 
University's vacation. Many of these 
people are associated wi th the 
'alternative' educational programmes in 
Soweto. 

• Supporting the education of black 
students in the township context where 
black education has broken down and 
alternative educational structures such 
as AIA (Funda) are being established. 

• Encouraging research on indigenous 
black art perhaps by linking it to a paper 
to be presented at a conference. 

• Facilitating extramural education in the 
deprived community. 

• Encouraging Br i t ish and other 
International scholars who are engaged 
in the kind of research that wi l l facilitate 
the process of change to have their 

writings published in South Africa so 
that they can be disseminated more 
widely to a local audience. (The South 
African Association of Art Historians 
has an independent journal which is 
looking precisely for this kind of 
material.) 

• Other ways in which you can help include 
the encouragement of any associated 
British group to donate any kind of 
materials relevant to the Fine Arts and 
Art History (slides, postcards, books, 
journals etc.) to alternative educational 
structures (such as FUNDA). I would be 
quite happy to supply addresses or 
arrange for dissemination of material to 
such alternative educational structures. 
(Some of these libraries have only a half 
dozen books!) 

• Encouraging any kind of exchange 
programme, of however short a duration. 
You could, for example, send an 
unemployed British graduate to assist in 
the educational process by teachng at an 
institution such as the AIA or other 
'alternative' structures who would then 
be able to report back and provide an on-
the-spot account. 

• A combination of these possibilities. 

There are of course, other ways of 
addressing the issues, and I wi l l approach 
other groups/committees for their views. 

I f you ask us to address the particular 
problem of selecting potential recipients it 
can be tackled. At the outset it must be 
pointed out that a black recipient would not 
be able to contribute to costs of 
accommodation and would encounter 
problems with day-to-day living expenses 
in London. It should be possible to establish 
awards that are administered in 
collaboration with an institution such as 
this university, or another institution, or 
more than one institution. The wisdom of 
handling the situation in this way is that one 
has access to an experienced group of 
scholars and administrators who have been 
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South Africa scholarship 
involved in the process of setting up 
committees (which would be so structured 
as to include representation from outside 
groups), advising on the sometimes very 
sensitive issues of formulating appropriate 
conditions for awards etc. that would be 
legally and morally acceptable, keeping in 
mind of course, that Wits is a non-racial 
institution that totally rejects apartheid. We 
would, thus, be able to assist with identifying 
possible recipients who could then in turn 
be scrutinised by your committee. (I have 
briefly discussed this with the Deputy-
Registrar who feels we should be able to 
help you in this way.) If for example, Wits 
were to participate, you would not only 
reach an appropriate professional audience, 
but we would, of course, address the issue 
of attracting participation from individuals 
associated with the alternative educational 
structures, who could also be involved in 
the process of making recommendations. 

On behalf of the Department and 
community of art historians, I thank you 
and your association for your letter, for the 
encouragement, and your attempts to assist 
positively with the dismantling of a most 
abhorrent social structure. The change in 
your policy is also very reassuring, 
especially as there are a great many 
individuals who hold the same values as 
those of your association, who have 
previously been abandoned by the 
international community, at the very time 
they need encouragement in the task of 
restructuring institutions, and facilitating 
the process of social change. For this we are 
most grateful. I believe that to discourage 
debate with the international community is 
non-productive as such debate can only act 
as a further stimulus for change, and can 
encourage us to adopt more creative 
solutions to the enormous problems caused 
by our tragic history. Thus we encourage 

any steps that will stimulate debate. I have 
no doubt that such debate can positively 
affect the future. Your letter has already 
had a most positive effect, not only because 
it encourages re-affirmation of values and 
goals, and new approaches to the issues, 
but also because it encourages liaison with 
alternative educational structures and 
facilitates communication between the very 
many splintered groups in this country. 

I apologise for the lack of clarity and 
specificity at this s tage, but will 
communicate with other groups and respond 
more fully to your request at the soonest 
opportunity. 

Yours sincerely 
Rory Doepel 
Professor and Head of Department; 
Chairman of the South African Association 
of Art Historians (Tvl) 

THE NACF ANNOUNCES 
THE BENEFACTOR OF THE YEAR 1990 

The National Art Collections Fund is delighted to announce Lord Wolf son as the 1990 Benefactor of the Year. The Wolfson 
Foundation, after many years of steady support of the museums and galleries, has this year committed two million pounds per 
annum to form the basis of a new fund for the renovation and improvement of the museum buildings and displays throughout 
Britain. This sum is to be matched by the government. 

Sir Peter Wakefield, Director of the National Art Collections Fund, commented 'Our museums and galleries owe a great debt 
to thanks to the pragmatic intervention initiated by Lord Wolfson. The neglect that the museum buildings all around the country 
have suffered has meant our public collections have rarely been shown to their best advantage, and have sometimes been under 
real threat. Lord Wolfson's foresight and generosity are a very welcome response to this crisis situation. 

Lord Wolfson was presented with a specically commissioned sculpture by Roderick Tye at the NACF awards dinner at the 
Savoy on 29 May 1990. 

For further information please contact Elizabeth Foy or Kathryn Stephenson at the NACF (Tel 071 821 0404) 
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The NACF's 1990 AWARDS 

The National Art Collections Fund is for the fourth year presenting five awards 
for the past year's most outstanding achievements in th$ administration and interpretation 

of the visual arts. The 1990 winners are: 

Rosalind Savill for her innovative catalogue 
of the Sevres Porcelain at the Wallace 
Collection, the fruit of ten years'scholarship. 
Her work has made the Wallace the most 
important centre for Sevres studies outside 
France. 

NADFAS Church Recorders for their 
painstaking work recording the nation's 
artistic and cultural heritage with the 17,000 
churches in England and Wales. 
Redundancy, theft and vandalism make 
this work urgent, and much has already 
been rediscovered and restored. 

Art in the Making The National Gallery 
exhibition focusing on the technique in 
early Italian paintings. Its triumph was to 
make specialist knowledge accessible to 
the general public in such an imaginative 
way. 

Edward James Foundation Edward 
James's inspired gesture of giving West 
Dean House and its art collection to form an 
educational charity has resulted in an arts 
community which trains conservationists 
of all disciplines to the highest standard. 

Chloe Blackburn for making the art 
collection at Arlington House, a hostel for 
400 homeles single men in North London. 
Her imaginative work, in particular 
commissioning artists to make works on 
site, has renewed the residents' interest and 
pride in their environment. 

The awards are £5,000 each, and were 
presented at a celebration dinner at the 
Savoy on 29 May 1990. We are grateful to 
Slough Estates for the continuing support 
which makes these awards possible. 

T H E NACF'S 1990 L I F E ACHIEVEMENT 
AWARDS 

to 

Each year the NACF honours a number of individuals who have made a lifetime 
of commitment to the visual arts. This year's awards have been made to: 

Professor Sir Ernst Gombrich OM C B E 
The respected art historian and prolific 
author on the history and psychology of 
images. His book The Story of Art is in its 
fifteenth edition, and has become a standard 
layman's guide to the history of Western 
Art. He was awarded the Goethe Medal in 
1989. 

Terence Hodgkinson C B E 
Terence Hodgkinson was Keeper of 
Architecture and Sculpture at the V & A for 
many years before becoming Director of 
the Wallace Collection in 1974. He was 
also editor of the Burlington Magazine, and 
a longstanding member of the NACF 
executive committee. 

James Lees-Milne 
The eminent historian who has published 
works on architectural styles and tastes 
from Tudor England to the Spanish 
Baroque. He was a key figure in the National 
Trust for 30 years, acting as Adviser on 
Historic Buildings for many years. 

Sir John Smith C B E 
Sir John Smith spent many years with the 
National Trust before establishing the 
Landmark Trust in 1965. The Landmark 
Trust acquires and restores historic 
buildings and has contributed in measurably 
to the continuing task of rescuing Britain's 
heritage from dereliction. 

Sheila Stainton 
Sheila Stainton was the National Trust's 
first Housekeeper from 1977 to 1990. She 
built up a conservation initiative which 
could be implemented by the house staff 
themselves, and has resulted in the National 
Trust's very high standard of housekeeping. 

These awards were presented, together with 
the Benefactor of the Year and the 1990 
National Art Collections Fund awards, at a 
celebration dinner at the Savoy on 29 May 
1990. 

For further information please contact 
Elizabeth Foy or Kathryn Stephenson at the 
NACF (Tel 071 821 0404) 
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AAH LONDON C O N F E R E N C E 

Theme: F R A M E W O R K S 
Date: 11-14 April 1991 
Location: The Courtauld Institute 
of Art and King's College, 
University of London 
Conveners: Joanna Woodall and 
John Newman 
Administrator: Lynda Stephens 
Sponsorship: 
Elisabeth Rutherford 
Address: The A A H Conference 
Office, The Courtauld Institute of 
Art, Somerset House, Strand, 
London WC2R ORN 
Telephone: 071 -873 2518 (with 
answerphone) 

C A L L FOR PAPERS 

1. The Values and Politics of Display 
(a) Between Archaeology and Art 
History; the status of the antique object 
Ian Jenkins, Greek Art and A rchaeology, 
British Museum, Great Russell Street, 
London WC1 
(b) The Display of Non-Western Art 
Objects 
Paul Greenhalgh, Victoria and Albert 
Museum, Cromwell Road, London 
SW7 
(c) Between Objects and Buildings 
John House, Courtauld Institute of Art, 
Somerset House, Strand, London WC2R 
ORN 
(d) Debate (All Chairs) 

2. Market Values and Aesthetic Values: 
Past, Present and Future 
The following are areas of interest: 
• the market influence on artists, collectors, 

critics and curators 
• the function, effect and influence of 

monetary values on aesthetic judgement 
• the role of the art object as a speculative 

and investment vehicle 
• the sociology of public attitudes towards 

the art market 

• the psychology of collecting. 
Rene Gimpel, Gimpel Fils Limited, 
30 Davies Street, London WI 

3. Carnival and Festival: Art and 
Popular Culture 
Ways in which popular festival forms are 
presented. 
Michael Camille, Department of Art, The 
University of Chicago, Cochrane Woods 
Art Center, 5540 South Greenwood A venue, 
Chicago, Illinois 60637, USA 

4. Handmaids to Religion: Festivals, 
Images, and Sacred Objects 1500-1800 
Ways in which religious and social life 
intersected; art in the service of ideology. 
Nigel Llewellyn, University of Sussex, 
Falmer, Brighton BNI 9QN 
Katie Scott, Courtauld Institute of Art, 
Somerset House, Strand, London WC1R 
ORN 

5. The Viewer in the Frame: The 
Renaissance Onwards 
The relationship between cultural 
production and social formations. 
Caroline Arscott and David Solkin, 
Courtauld Institute of Art, Somerset House, 
Strand, London WC1R ORN 

6. Anti- Academicism before the A vant-
Garde 
The resistance to academic ideals in the 
18th and 19th centuries. 
David Bindman, University College 
London, Gower Street, London WCI 6BT 
Philllipe Bordes, Musee de la Revolution 
Francais, Vizi lie 

7. Art Criticism from 1890 to the 
• 

Present Day: Authors, Texts, Contexts 
An examination of critics, critical language 
and the institutionalisation of criticism. 
Malcolm Gee, Department of Historical 
and Critical Studies, Newcastle 
Polytechnic,Newcastle-upon TyneNEI 8ST 

8. Feminist Art History and Academic 
Institutions Today: A European 
Perspective 
A round-table forum to evaluate the status 

and condition of feminist teaching and 
research. 
Ludmilla Jordanova, University of Essex, 
Wivenhoe Park, Colchester C04 3SQ 
Marcia Pointon, University of Sussex, 
Falmer, Brighton, Sussex BNI 9QN 

9. Museums without Objects 
The relationship between traditional 
museums/exhibitions and contemporary 
moving image technologies. 
John Wyver, Illuminations, 19-20 Rheidol 
Mews, Rheidol Terrace, Islington, London 
NI 8NU 

10. Inventing and Discovering the 
Genres 1500-1900 
The identification and classification of the 
genres in historical contexts. 
Charles Ford, University College London, 
Gower Street, London WCI 6BT 

11. Notions of Decorum in Renaissance 
Narrative 
The treatment of narrative in paintings and 
relief sculpture of the Renaissance through 
the framework of decorum. 
Francis Ames-Lewis, Birkbeck College, 
University of London, Malet Street, London 
WCI 7HX 

12. Contemporary Frameworks in 
Britain 
Current cultural policies, their effects on 
the cultural apparatus and the promotion 
and production of art. 
Sara Selwood, Art and Society, Islington 
Green School, Prebend Street, London Nl 
8PQ 

13. Training and Education in the 
Plastic Arts 
Aspects of the education and training of 
artists, designers and architects, past and 
present. 
Helen Rees, Design Museum, Butler's 
Wharf, London SEI 2YD 

14. Why Study Technique? 
Papers could cover how the study has been 
seen historically, its limitations and its 
significance. 
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1991 MODERNISM AND POST­
MODERNISM IN ASIAN ART 

Gerry Hedley, Courtauld Institute of Art, 
Somerset House, Strand, London WC2R 
ORN 

15. Art History Within and Without 
This section wi l l attempt a critical 
reconsideration of some of the theorectical 
assumptions underlying contemporary art 
history. It is hoped that papers might address 
those principles that serve to constitute the 
writing of contemporary art history and to 
define it as an autonomous form of 
disciplinary inquiry, as well as address its 
critical life outside academia. What are the 
animating impulses of contemporary art 
history and/or criticism; what is the nature 
of its intellectual legitimacy? In other words, 
how do we go about constructing an inside 
or an outside? How do we set limits and 
how do we know what boundaries to cross? 
What ideological agendas are at work? 
M ichael AnnH oily, U niversity of Rochester, 
Department of Art and Art History, Morey 
Hall 424, Rochester, NY 14627, USA 

Conference of the Humanities Research Centre and the 
Department of Art History, 
Australian National University, Canberra, 
22-25 March 1991 
The Conference wil l from a directly cross-
Asian perspective, announce recent art 
historical and related research on 
Modernism and Post-modernism. These 
wil l be framed by emphasis on antecedents 
in late 19th and early 20th century painting 
in the countries concerned. Local 
development wil l be seen as authentic and 
not as a determinate reflection of European 
or North American centres. 

The Conference wil l also provide a forum 
for showing what Asian countries have in 
common in the development of their modern 
art, and how far their different conditions 
for posf-modemity indicate an inversion of 
earlier European or North American 
dominances. 

Those who have already agreed to come 
include Sakai Tadayasu (Kamakura), 
Yomota Inuhiko (Meiji Gakuin University), 
Ellen Johnson Laing (Oregon), Helen 
Michaelsen (Berlin/Bangkok), Yen Chuan-
ying (Taipei), Redza Piyadasa (Kuala 
Lumpur). Several other speakers are 
expected from China, Republic of Korea, 
S.E. Asia, Holland, Canada, USA and 
Australia. 

For conference details contact the 
organiser, Dr John Clark, Department of 
Art History, Australian National University, 
GPO Box 4, Canberra ACT 2601, Australia. 
Registration forms wil l be available from 
late November 1990. 

For further details of sections, please refer 
to the Bulletin 37. 

The following plenary sessions are also 
planned: 

Thursday 11 April The Opening session 
wil l be addressed by Mark Fisher MP, 
Opposition Spokesman for the Arts 

Friday 12 April A discussion between 
Neil Macgregor, Director of the National 
Gallery, and Nicholas Serota, Director of 
the Tate Gallery 

Sunday 14 April A discussion between 
a group of Eastern European art historians 

Further details, including details of 
receptions, will be availabe in the next 
issue of the Bulletin. 

STAFFORDSHIRE POLYTECHNIC 
SUMMER 1991 

We are planning to hold a one-day conference for staff involved in establishing or 
running design archives/collections/museums, in Polytechnics, Colleges of Further 
Education, and Sixth Form Colleges. 

Topics to be covered wi l l include 

• the development, care, conservation and use of collections 

securing the future of collections 

• publicising information about the holdings of various institutions. 

Anyone who might be interested in attending or participating in such a 
conference is invited to contact Pam Inder, History of Art & Design Department, 
Staffordshire Polytechnic, College Road, Stoke on Trent 
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Futures 
FUTURES is a conference - and 
subsequently a publication - organised by 
the editors of BLOCK magazine in 
collaboration with the Tate Gallery. The 
conference wi l l take place in the Clore 
auditorium on Friday 23 and Saturday 24 
November 1990. It wil l focus on new 
perspectives for cultural practice and 
analysis, in relation to developments in 
political economy and cultural geography. 

Commentators in each of these fields 
have drawn attention to shifts in the 'regime 
of accumulation' on the one hand - the 
global organisation of mobile capital - and 
to new expressions and experiences glossed 

as 'the post-modern condition' on the other. 

Theories of post-modernism have 
offered differ ing perspectives on 
modernism and the past, and both optimistic 
and pessimistic scenarios for the future. 
The purpose of the conference is to bring 
together economists, geographers, and 
cultural'theorists to assess these accounts 
and the implications of economic, political 
and social change for intellectual inquiry. 
Speakers wil l review the claims of Utopian 
traditions and the selective re-animations 
of the past implicit in post-modern futures; 
and discussion wil l focus on new tensions 
between globalism and regionalism, 

socialism and consumerism, social reality 
and the spectacle, and on the potential and 
constraints of new instabilities of value, 
meaning and identity. 

Confirmed speakers include: David 
Harvey, Dick Hebdige, Stuart Hall, Steven 
Connor, Ruth Levitas, Griselda Pollock, 
Angela McRobbie and Judith Williamson. 

Further information (September 1990 
onwards) from: 'FUTURES', School of 
Art History and Related Studies, Middlesex 
Polytechnic, Cat Hi l l , Barnet, Herts EN4 
8HT. Telephone: 081-368 1299. 

Brave New World 1990 
17-19 September 1990 
Staffordshire Polytechnic 

This is the second Brave New World 
Conference. The first in Brighton in 1988 
focused on the implications of the Education 
Reform Act. The 1990 Conference will 
look at the world of industry and the new 
Europe. Issues to be explored include: 

Demands from Industry 
Opportunities in Europe 
The Arts Industries 
Graduate Recruitment 
Skills 
Management Training 

The Conference provides a forum where 
individuals and groups from related but 
often separate areas can meet to discuss, 
particularly in the current situation of rapid 
change. It is designed for lecturers, Course 
Leaders and Managers in Higher and Further 

Education in the Humanities, the Visual 
and Performing Arts and Educational and 
Arts Administrators. 

This year's event wil l be held at 
Staffordshire Polytechnic from lunchtime 
on Monday 17 September to the late 
morning of Wednesday 19 September 1990. 
There wil l be a mixture of keynote speakers 
and workshops, a conference dinner, 
receptions and a variety of opportunies to 
meet and talk. 

Speakers wil l include Sir Christopher 
Ball , Mark Fisher MP, Opposition 
Spokesperson on the Arts and Dr Henry 
Meyrick-Hughes, Director of the Visual 
Arts Department of the British Council. 

Conference fee will be £165 including 

two nights accommodation at the North 
Staffordshire Hotel, all meals and 
refreshments. The non-residential fee is 
available on application. Provisional 
bookings can be made by sending a deposit 
of £15 (non refundable) to the Conference 
Organiser. 

For further information contact: 
Professor Christine King or Mrs Flavia 
Swann at Staffordshire Polytechnic (0782) 
744531. 
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V I S U A L A R T S I N I T I A T I V E F O R L E E D S P O L Y T E C H N I C 

Leeds Polytechnic will be the host centre 
for the National Visual Arts Information 
Project (N.V. A.I.P.), a new national visual/ 
text computerised data base on all aspects 
of contemporary visual arts patronage in 
Britain. Funded by the Arts Council of 
Great Bri tain and the Gulbenkian 
Foundation, the N.V.A.I.P. wil l provide a 
comprehensive information service for all 
people involved in the public commission 
of visual art in the country. The aim of the 
Project is to provide 'detailed, practical and 
easily accessible information on visual arts, 
crafts and photography practice in the form 
of work commissioned for indoor and 
outdoor, temporary or permanent sites, 
residencies and placements in every type of 
setting, as well as documentation of 
celebratory, performance and live art events 
and activities' (The National Visual Arts 

Information Project - the Brief for 
Prospective Sites). 

The N.V.A.I.P. will eventually consist 
of a staff of four researchers in the area of 
visual arts information related to public 
patronage. An estimated £275,000 will be 
spent establishing the computer and staff 
resources required for the full functioning 
of the Project within three years. Within 
the Polytechnic resources for the initiation 
of the Project have been provided by the 
Department of Visual Studies, the Centre 
for Community Education, the Division of 
Informatics in the Faculty of Engineering 
and Information Systems, the Computer 
Services Unit and the Library. 

This development is of special interest 
to those interested in the use of computers 

within art history and related fields and 
perhaps indicates the future direction of 
humanities subjects within the society 
whose condition is 'Post-modern' (see J-P. 
Lyotard's The Postmodern Condition: A 
Report on Knowledge, 1986). At any rate, 
Leeds Polytechnic's successful bid for the 
N.V.A.LP may suggest that greater 
coordination between departments based 
in different faculties-across the arts-science 
divide - is the way forward in these difficult 
times. 

Anyone wishing to have more 
information about the N.V.A.LP. at Leeds 
Polytechnic should contact Dr Jonathan 
Harris, H317, Department of Visual Studies, 
Leeds Polytechnic, Calverley Street, Leeds 
LSI 3HE. 

Design History Society -
new publication 

A new Design History Society book by 
authorities on the design and industry of the 
Birmingham area since 1889 examines an 
internationally significant range including 
product design, PEL furniture, Bournville 
and terracotta architecture, engineering 
(Rover Group, motorcycles, cycles), 
Dunlop, plastics, Apricot computers, 
jewellery, crafts and Cadbury's packaging. 

Made in Birmingham: Design and 
Industry 1889-1989 (ed. Barbara Tilson) is 
in paperback (with over 300 pages and 150 
b/w photographic illustrations) from the 
Design History Society, 18 Queenswood 
Road, Moseley, Birmingham B13 9AU. 
Tel. (021)449 4788. 

Send S.A.E. for full contents details; or 
purchase direct (without delivery), £11.95; 
add £1.40 for postage and packing. 

PEVSNER MEMORIAL 
ESSAY PRIZE 

The Victorian Society has established an 
annual prize in honour of the late Sir 
Nikolaus Pevsner, the distinguished scholar 
and former Chairman of the Society. Sir 
Nikolaus was well known for the 
encouragement which he gave to research 
students and others who were just beginning 
to do original research and writing, and the 
prize reflects this. It wil l be awarded for an 
essay by someone whose work has not been 
published before. The essay should be 
concerned with British art, architecture or 
decorative arts in the Victorian or Edwardian 
periods, and should be about 6000 words 
long. The winner wil l receive a cash prize 
of £500 and the essay wil l be published in 
the Victorian Society's Annual. 

I f you wish to compete for the prize, 
please send for an entry form to: 
The Secretary, The Victorian Society, 
I Priory Gardens, London W4 ITT 

The closing date for receipt of 
manuscripts is 31 October 1990. 

Albert Gleizes -
catalogue raisonne 

The Albert Gleizes Foundation is pleased 
to announce the preparation of a "catalogue 
raisonne" and critical and biographical study 
of the Master under the Direction of 
Professor Daniel Robbins, a trustee of the 
Foundation, assisted by a committee of 
Scholars. The projected work wi l l comprise 
three volumes presented in chronological 
order. It wil l include an appendix listing 
questionable works. 

The Foundation respectfully requests 
that any institution or person having 
knowledge of works by Albert Gleizes in 
public or private collections inform the 
Foundation by sending photographs and 
documentations to the headquaters of the 
Foundation: Mme Mal ike Nou i , 
Documentation du Musee National d'Art 
Moderne, Centre Georges Pompidou, 
75191 PARIS Cedex 04. 
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N I C H O L A S G R E E N M E M O R I A L A P P E A L 

You may have heard of the sudden death of 
Nicholas Green last December. Nicholas 
was a stimulating and challenging colleague 
whose presence in the School of Art History 
at the University of East Anglia contributed 
invaluably to its intellectual quality. His 
commitment to the debates and critiques of 
art history and cultural studies had an 
important presence in our University but 
also reverberated far outside, and the energy 
of his interventions will be missed for a 
very long time. The vitality of his teaching 
and his dedication to students were part of 
a broad involvement across a range of 
interests. We all deplore his early death. 

To acknowledge his contribution and to 
sustain his memory, the School of Art 

History at the University of East Anglia is 
hoping to set up a permanent memorial 
fund to Nicholas. The Nicholas Green 
Memorial Appeal. If we succeed in raising 
sufficient money for this fund it will be 
used to support an annual or biennial lecture 
and/or conference that will be organised 
around the two main areas of his interests: 
19th century French cultural history and 
contemporary cultural studies. 

We are approaching all Nicholas's 
friends, colleagues within higher education, 
and past and present students for donations 
to the Nicholas Green Memorial Appeal. 
We aim to raise £5000. We have been 
advised that four-year covenants will be the 
most advantageous way for us to reach our 

target, but we welcome all contributions, 
large or small, either as one-off donations 
or as covenants. 

For one-off donations please send your 
cheque, made out to the University of East 
Anglia (Nicholas Green Memorial Appeal), 
to Professor Martindale, School of Art 
History, University of East Anglia, Norwich 
NR4 7TJ. For covenants, please write to 
Professor Martindale who will send you the 
necessary forms. We would be pleased if 
you could let us know of anyone else you 
think might like to be informed of the 
proposals and who might like to contribute 
to the memorial Appeal. 

B I R K B E C K C O L L E G E , UNIVERSITY OF LONDON 
C E N T R E FOR EXTRA-MURAL STUDIES 

C R I T I C A L A P P R O A C H E S T O A R T 
AND DESIGN 

This is a course for those working in the art, design and media 
professions, addressing how new approaches to the history and 
criticism of art and design might be applied in practice; and how 
recent developments in theoretical and critical studies in art, 
design, and media can be used to confront issues of race, class, 
and gender. The course is run by Paul Overy, with visiting 
speakers, on eight Saturdays at three-weekly intervals, beginning 
on 6 October 1990. It is based at the Mary Ward Centre, 42 
Queen Square, London, WC1. The full fee is £70, concessionary 
fee £23. 

C R I T I C A L C U R A T I O N 

This is a course for curators, museum assistants, teachers, and 
anyone else interested in the changing face of museums and 
likely developments in the 1990s. The course runs on. eight 
Saturdays at three-weekly intervals, starting on 13 October 
1990 at 10 am, and is based at the Mary Ward Centre, 42 Queen 
Square, London, WC1. Issues covered include public art 
provision; schools and educational reform; moving into Europe; 
museums and exhibition design; and critical writing about art. 
The course is led by Sara Sel wood, Projects Director of Art and 
Society; and Kathy Adler, Lecturer in History of Art at the 
Centre for Extra-Mural Studies, Birkbeck College, with 
additional guest speakers. The full fee for the course is £70, and 
the concessionary rate is £23. 

For further details, please contact Katie Taleb, Centre for Extra-Mural Studies, 
26 Russell Square, London WC1B 5DQ, 
telephone 071-636 8000, extension 3860. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

G E T T Y GRANT PROGRAM -
J . PAUL G E T T Y POSTDOCTORAL FELLOWSHIPS AND 

SENIOR R E S E A R C H GRANTS 

Recipients of the 1990 J Paul Getty 
Postdoctoral Fellowships in the History of 
Art and the Humanities and the 1990 Senior 
Research Grants were announced in Apri l 
by Deborah Marrow, Director of the Getty 
Grant Program of the J Paul Getty Trust. 
Fifteen scholars, who received their 
doctorates within the past six years, were 
each awarded $26,000 stipends designed to 
free them at the beginning of their 
professional careers for a full year of 
research and writing. In addition, four 
individual scholars and two teams of 
scholars who are beyond the postdoctoral 
level received Senior Research Grants or 
varying amounts and duration to pursue 
advanced research- projects. Grantees 
represent eight countries and their projects 
reflect a diverse range of fields and 
methodologies. A l l of the awards are 
entirely portable and may be used wherever 
appropriate for the scholars' research. 

The Postdoctoral Fellows were judged 
to be scholars whose research plans for the 
fellowship period promise to offer a 
substantial and original contribution to the 
history of the visual arts, and whose work 
explores connections among the humanistic 
disciplines. Among the fifteen winners, 
there are nine from the United States, and 
one each from Australia, England, France, 
Germany, Italy, and the Soviet Union. Four 
represent fields other than art history. 

The J Paul Getty Postdoctoral 
Fellowships were established to contribute 
to the field of art history by supporting the 
work of exceptional young scholars. The 
selection of the 1990 Postdoctoral Fellows 
brings to 110 the number of scholars who 
have been chosen since the program's 
inception in 1984. 

The six Senior Research Grants were 
awarded to senior scholars for projects that 
offer a fresh approach to the understanding 
of art and its history. Four of the grantees 
are from fields other than art history, while 
two grants were awarded to scholars 
working collaboratively. 

Now in its third year, the objective of the 
Senior Research Grants is to provide senior 
scholars, working individually and in teams, 
with funding that may not be readily 
available elsewhere for interpretive 
research. Grants may extend over multi-
year periods. 

The Postdoctoral Fellows and Senior 
Research Grantees are chosen through an 
open competition administered by the Getty 
Grant Program. A l l applications are first 
reviewed by field specialists; the final 
selection is made by international 
committees of scholars unaffiliated with 
the Getty. 

The application deadline for the 1991-
92 academic year for both the Postdoctoral 
Fellowships and the Senior Research Grants 
is 9 November 1990. Scholars from abroad 
are welcome to apply for both types of 
grants. Awards may be used wherever 
necessary to complete the proposed 
research. Information and applications for 
the 1991 competitions wi l l be available 
from July, 1990 from the Getty Grant 
Program, 401 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 1000, 
Santa Monica, CA, 90401. 

In addition to the Grant Program, the J 
Paul Getty Trust consists of seven operating 
programs devoted to the visual arts and 
related humanities. These are the J Paul 
Getty Museum, the Getty Center for the 
History of- Art and the Humanities, the 
Getty Conservation Institute, the Getty 
Center for Education in the Arts, the 
Museum Management Institute, and the 
Program for Art on Film, a joint venture 
with the Metropolitan Museum of Art . The 
Grant Program's postdoctoral fellowships 
are distinct from the residential fellowships 
offered by the Getty Center for the History 
of Art and the Humanities and the J Paul 
Getty Museum. 



Freelance Group 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CNAA POSTGRADUATE 
DIPLOMA IN HISTORY OF 
ART AND DESIGN 
Taught jointly by staff from the University 
of Sussex, Brighton Polytechnic and the 
Royal Pavilion, Art Gallery and Museums, 
the course is intended to develop an active 
understanding of local, national and 
international concerns in art, design and 
architecture. Students wi l l become familiar 
with different methodologies applied in 
cultural histories whilst learning about art, 
design and architecture in diverse historical 
periods. 

Teaching wi l l take place at Brighton 
Polytechnic, Grand Parade on Tuesday 
evenings and at five Saturday Schools 
throughout the year at Brighton Museum. 

The course assumes no prior specialist 
knowledge of art and design History. I f you 
have a first degree or relevant professional 
experience initial enquiries can be made to: 

The Course Leader, PG Diploma in History 
of Art and Design, Department of Art and 
Design History, Brighton Polytechnic, 
Grand Parade, Brighton BN2 2JY. 

Application forms are available from 
Graduate Admissions, The University of 
Sussex, Sussex House, Falmer, Brighton 
BN1 9RH. 

The meeting of the Freelance Group 
arranged for Saturday 22 September has 
been postponed until early in the new year 
so as not to clash with 'The Body in 
Representation' conference. Full details in 
the November Bulletin. 

T H E BUILDINGS OF ENGLAND 
Computerizaton of The Buildings of 
England has now advanced to the point 
where over 100,000 records are available 
for searching, i.e. just under half the 
projected total. The counties involved are: 

East Anglia: 
(Cambridgeshire/Essex/Norfolk/Suffolk) 

East Midlands: 
(Derbyshire/Leicestershire/ 
Northamptonshire/Nottinghamshire) 

Thames/Chilterns: 
(Bedfordshire, Huntingdon & 
Peterborough/Berkshire/ 
Buckinghamshire/Hertfordshire/ 
Oxfordshire) 

North West: 
(Cheshire/Cumberland & Westmorland/ 
Lancashire) 

North East (part): 
(County Durham) 

The database consists of three inter­
related sections, offering searches by site, 
type or name. The gazetteer file includes a 
full list of the names and addresses of those 
buildings described in the text, backed up 
by page-references and National Grid 
References. There are five type-files, 
covering religious buildings, their 
furnishings and monuments, public 
buildings, domestic buildings, domestic 
fittings and garden buildings, as well as 
several supplementary headings such as 
constructional methods and transferred 
fittings. Up to 150 sub-categories are used 
for church furnishings and public buildings 
with a slightly smaller number for garden 
buildings; these are backed up by many 
more cross references, to help users find the 
desired search term. Twenty broad dating 
categories provide a second level of 
classification; thus you may search for 
Norman towers, Jacobean pulpits, Victorian 
railway stations, 18th century follies, and 
so on. The personal name file includes the 
names of all artists mentioned in the text 
(architects/craftsmen/painters/sculptors/ 

stained glass artists etc.) as well as names of 
benefactors and founders and patrons/ 
owners and residents/subjects of 
monuments. Dating in this section is more 
precise: thus you may search for examples 
of architects active in the 1840s, landscape 
gardeners working in the 1730s, or 
patronage in the 1890s, as well as for the 
works of named architects or monuments 
to a particular family. 

The data is as yet unpublished (in a few 
years it should appear on CD-ROM), and is 
held privately by Michael Good, who wil l 
carry out searches to your specifications. A 
basic search can be quickly executed at a 
consultation charge of £5, to establish 
whether results warrant further attention: 
subsequent designing of print/display 
specifications is charged at a rate of £ 15 per 
hour for individual users and £25 for 
corporate users. For further details (such as 
the terms included in lists of sub-categories) 
apply to: Michael Good, 46 Beaulands 
Close, Cambridge CB4 1JA; telephone 
(0223) 316382. 
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A D V E R T I S E M E N T S 

OUT OF PRINT & NEW BOOKS 
ON THE FINE & THE DECORATIVE 

ARTS & ARCHITECTURE 

CATALOGUES ISSUED EVERY TWO 
MONTHS 

EXTENSIVE SELECTION OF EXHIBITION 
CATALOGUES ALWAYS IN STOCK 

WE SHALL BE PLEASED TO ADD YOUR 
NAME TO OUR MAILING LIST 

Dr Tim Oldham 
Silver Birches, Oxdrove, Burghclere 

Newbury, Berkshire RG15 9JS, 
England. 

Telephone 063 527 232 (24 Hours) 

Part-time teaching 1990/1 — Nene College 

There will be some part-time teaching at Nene College, 
Northampton in the Faculty of Art and Design. Much 
of the teaching is at FE Diploma level, although there 

is also Foundation, A-level and HND work. The 
college is interested in people able to teach both art and 

design history. 

Please send your CV and a brief covering letter to: 
Judy Glasman, Faculty of Art and Design, Nene 

College, St George's Avenue, Northampton NN2 6JD. 

M. A. HISTORY AND T H E O R Y O F 
MODERN ART 

Starting January 1991, a part-time course leading to a (CNAA) 
Postgraduate diploma and Master of Arts degree. Designed 
for graduates wanting to investigate the theoretical dimensions 
of some form of practice in the visual arts in which they are 
engaged. Deadline for applications: 1st Nov. 1990. 

Further details and application form* from the Administrator, School of Art, 
Chelsea College of Art and Design, Mamma Road, London SW3 6LS. 

Tel: 071 351 3844 

CHELSEA COLLEGE OF ART AND DESIGN 
A college of The London Institute 

MIRRORS 
WILLIAM III (J MOTHER IRELAND 

Belinda Loftus 
The first history of Ireland's two most important 

symbolic figures 

Price £9.95 + £1 postage & packing 

Picture Press, 177 Main Street, Dundrum, Co Down 

Designed and typeset by Kudos, Hove. Printed by The Wilson Press, Hassocks. ISSN 03079163 
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E X E C U T I V E C O M M I T T E E 

Executive Committee 1990-1991 
Chair: 

Professor Martin Kemp 
University of St Andrews 
St Andrews 
KY16 9AL 
Tel: 0334 76161 x 203 

Hon.Treasurer: 
Dr Theo Cowdell 
47 Kenwood Park Road 
Sheffield 
S7 1NE 
Tel: 0742 55409 

CHAIRS OF SUB-COMMITTEES 

Schools sub-committee: 
Howard Hollands 
16 Canonbury Road 
Enfield * 
Middlesex 

Students sub-committee: 
Saul Peake 
Keynes College 
University of Kent at Canterbury 
Kent CT2 7NP 

Hon. Secretary: 
Elizabeth Miller 
Prints Drawings and Paintings Collection 
Victoria and Albert Museum 
South Kensington 
London SW7 2RL 
Tel: 071 938 8612/8616 

Director of Publicity and Administration: 
Pamela Courtney 
Albert House 
Monningtorf^n-Wye 
Hereford HR4 7NL 
Tel: 09817 344 

Assistant Treasurer: Peter Crocker 

Editor of Art History: Dr Neil McWilliam 

Editor of Bulletin: Clare Pumfrey 

Elected 1988 
Dr Hazel Clark 
Dr Simon Miller 
John Murdoch 

Elected 1989 
Tag Gronberg 
Dr Nigel Llewellyn 
Joanna Woodall 

Elected 1990 
Lesley Kerman 

Co-opted 1990 
Liam Kelly 
Sarat Maharaj 

Polytechnics sub-committee: 
Monika Puloy 
7 Hatfield Road 
St Albans 
Hert AL1 3RS 

Universities sub-committee: 
Professor Julian Gardner 
Department of History of Art 
University of Warwick 
Coventry CV4 7AH 

Museums and Galleries sub-committee: 
Maurice Davies 
Fl . l , 182 Page Green Terrace 
High Road 
London N15 4NS 

Freelance art and design historians sub-committee 
Clare Ford-Wille 
1A Bowerdean Street 
London SW6 3TN 

Artists' Papers Register 
Dr Rowan Watson 
Special Collections 
National Art Library 
Victoria and Albert Museum 
London SW7 2RL 

Dublin Conference Organiser [ 1990] 
Fintan Cullen 

London Conference Organisers [1991] 
Joanna Woodall 
John Newman 

Leeds Conference Organisers [1992] 
Jonathan Harris 
Anthony Hughes 
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